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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190211007
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
I would therefore like to amend my request under the Freedom of Information Act as follows:

1. How many prisoners are currently held at HMP Leyhill?

2. How many of those prisoners currently held at HMP Leyhill had more than 24 months of their sentence left to serve at the date of their admission to Leyhill?
Which is a refinement of your earlier request dealt with under ref. 190116010, which was answered on 8 February 2019, and which is reproduced below for reference:
Please would you supply me with the following information in relation to HMP Leyhill under the Freedom of Information Act 2000:

1.
How many prisoners are currently held at HMP Leyhill.

2.
How many of the total number in 1 above had more than 24 months of their sentence to serve on the date of their admission to HMP Leyhill.

3.
How many of the total number at 1 above had any outstanding confiscation proceedings or outstanding amounts to pay in respect of confiscation orders made under the Proceeds of Crime Act, or similar legislation, on the date of their admission to HMP Lehill.

4.
How many of the prisoners identified at 3 above had amounts of £30,000 or more still to pay in respect of any confiscation order made.
Your latest request has been handled under the FOIA.
In relation to part 1 of your request, I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested. However, the information is exempt from disclosure under section 21 of the FOIA, because it is reasonably accessible to you. The information can be accessed via the following link:  https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/774478/population-31-dec-2018-quarterly.ods 
Table 1.8 in the above link show the prison population by establishment, nationality status and sex, 31 December 2018 (latest currently available). Information for HMP Leyhill can be viewed in row 61 of this table.
In relation to part 2 of your request, I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested, and I have provided it below:
A total of 26 prisoners ‘currently’ held at HMP Leyhill (as at 31 Dec 2018, latest currently available) were transferred to HMP Leyhill since 2015 (which is when data held by the MoJ on prisoner transfers goes back to), and at the time of their transfer they had more than 24 months left to serve before their custodial release date.

Please note that this does not include prisoners serving indeterminate sentences, as they do not have a specified release date (due to their release being contingent on a decision by the Parole Board).
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